
 
 

 

 
 

 
Date: 

To: 

From: 

Information Item 
 

 

December 13, 2021 

Mayor, Mayor Pro Tempore, and Members of the City Council 

Patrice Toney, Assistant City Manager 
William L. Mayo, Fire Chief 

Subject: 

Recognition of members of the Winston-Salem Firefighter Combat Challenge Team for competing 

in the Firefighter Combat Challenge World Finals XXX held in Fort Pierce, FL, November 2-6th, 

2021 

Strategic Focus Area: Safe and Secure Community 

Strategic Objective: No 

Strategic Plan Action Item: No 

Key Work Item: No 

Members of the Winston-Salem Firefighter Combat Challenge Team will be recognized at the 

Public Safety Committee Meeting in December for competing in this year’s Firefighter Combat 

Challenge World Finals XXX held in Fort Pierce, Florida, November 2-6, 2021.   

 

Fire Engineer Benjamin D. Emert, Firefighter Patrick R. Davison, Firefighter Jordan A. Luzwick, 

Firefighter Alex J. Stovall and Firefighter Johnathan H. Watterson finished 3rd in the Relay, 

achieving the first medal our team has brought home from a World Finals competition.  Battalion 

Fire Chief/Accreditation Manager Charles B. Browning, IV, came in 4th place in the Chief’s 

Division.  Engineer Emert and Firefighter Davison placed 5th in the Tandems, and Firefighter 

Davison was the 27th individual finisher overall. 

 

Our Firefighter Combat Challenge Team members are to be commended for their awesome 

representation of the City of Winston-Salem and its Fire Department. 

 


